A large company of mourning relatives, friends and fellow citizens, gathered in the church at his funeral on May 5th. The Pastor delivered an address based upon Heb. 11:4-"He being dead yet speaketh." The Rev. Dr. Knighton, an old college mate, and the Rev. Dr. Ogden, an intimate friend of his from youth, followed in appropriate remarks, paying an affectionate tribute to his memory. Several elders and ministers of the Presbytery of Newton were present some of whom took part in the services.

He was laid to rest in Union Cemetery, followed to the grave by a great concourse of people.

His widow, son, brothers and sisters, have the deep and heartfelt sympathy of the church and community.